

# GRASMERE PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Friday 1st July 2022

#### **Dates for your Diary**



8<sup>th</sup> July: Year 1 - School Trip to Hampstead Heath Education Centre

12<sup>th</sup> July: Nursery & Reception out to Little Angel Theatre

12<sup>th</sup> July- Children meeting new teachers

12<sup>th</sup> July: Year 4 at Holland Park Ecology Centre -Beekeeper Trip

16<sup>th</sup> and 17<sup>th</sup> July: Summer Fair from 12-3pm

## Star of the Week!



#### Week commencing 27/06/2022

Pavlova class	Amaia and Robin
Sky Brown class	Rufus and Juniper
Rosen class	Georgina and Christopher
Simone Biles class	Harleen and Macsen
Rashford Class	Ahmed and Lina
Malala class	Terry and Nina
Kadeena Cox class	Chris and Nada
Sir Captain Tom Moore class	Eli and Liya

#### Message from Neela

Hello everyone,

I have just come back from a very enjoyable outing with some year 6 children to Stoke Newington School. The children met Councillor Coban and discussed climate crisis, they definitely put him through his paces! Well done Eli, Mia and Mona.

Year 3 had a very successful family learning morning (more of these next term), and nursery had the sweetest assembly that kept us all captivated.

Year 2 went out for their trip this morning, perfectly timed to miss the rain this afternoon. Please do check the upcoming trips as well for your own children.

It was really lovely to see the new EYFS children in the building this week, we're really looking forward to welcoming our new families properly in September.

On Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> July we will have our handover days where children will be meeting their new teachers. Look out for more information on that soon!

We are looking forward to the upcoming Summer Fair, FROGs definitely have some fun plans for what will be a very enjoyable day.

Thank you everyone, and have a lovely weekend,

Best wishes, Neela

## Nursery - Anna Pavlova class

This week the children really enjoyed performing their assembly and showing their families what they've been learning over the last few weeks. We are all really impressed and proud of the progress the Nursey children have made. Well Done Nursery.



### Reception – Sky Brown class

In reception we have been using different construction to build buildings. In talk for writing we have been sequencing and writing key words.







#### Year one - Rosen class

Year 1 have had a busy week continuing our learning about recycling and how important it is for our planet. This also links in well with our focus story in Literacy, 'Clean Up!' by Nathan Bryon. We have also been looking at the weather and different countries' climates in Geography, and we have enjoyed exploring Money in Math's.

#### Year two - Simone Biles class

Last week Year 2 went to the Tate Modern. We visited an exhibition on materials and looked at different pieces of artwork made from different materials. We then sketched some of our favourite pieces of artwork. It was a great trip and the class had a lovely time. Thank you so much to the parents who came with us on the trip and made it such a smooth and enjoyable experience for all.





#### Year three – Rashford class

The year 3 have had another amazing week. The children have been excellent scientists, testing out the strength of different magnets and philosophers, discussing the meaning of life. I am so proud of the maturity in discussions with this class.







#### Year four - Malala class

Year 4 finished our Destination Reader text 'Coming to England' by Floella Benjamin this week. We then watched the BBC adaptation, and compared it with the book. We loved reading and watching this inspirational story!



#### Year five - Kadeena Cox class

Year 5 had a brilliant return visit to the Salters' Institute for a celebration day to end the Wild City biodiversity project we've been part of – and more importantly to collect our runner up prize money! (which will go towards continuing our biodiversity learning). Great, as our Science topic this term is 'Living Things and their Habitats'.



## **Year six – Sir Captain Tom Moore**

Year 6 demonstrated some outstanding teamwork at kayaking this week, showing off their impressive side paddling skills.





## **Attendance**

Pavlova	97.2% well done Nursery
Sky	95.5%
Rosen	92.8%
Simone	95%
Rashford	90.9%
Malala	93.3%
Kadeena	92.1%
Sir Captain Tom	88.8%
Whole School	93%

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child's absence or late attendance. Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk